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Record of the regular meeting of April 20, 2005

CP/ACTA 1477/05
/
· Adoption of the order of business

The Permanent Council adopted the order of business after adding a new topic: Political situation in Ecuador (CP/OD-1477 rev. 1).

· Presentation of the Political Database of the Americas

After an introduction by Dr. John Biehl, Director of the Department of Democratic and Political Affairs, the Permanent Council watched a Power Point presentation on the Political Database of the Americas, a joint project with Georgetown University, presented by Dr. Arturo Valenzuela, of the University, and Ms. María del Carmen Palau, of the Department of Democratic and Political Affairs.  Statements were made by the delegations of Chile, Grenada, Honduras, the United States, and Uruguay. The Council decided to take note of the report and expressed appreciation for its presentation.

· Review of the democracy-building activities of the Organization in the preceding calendar year [AG/RES. 2044 (XXXIV-O/04)]
After an introduction by the Director of the Department of Democratic and Political Affairs and the Director of the Office for the Promotion of Democracy (OPD), the Permanent Council heard presentations on democracy-building activities of the offices and areas of the Department of Democratic and Political Affairs of the General Secretariat. The Council took note of the presentations and of the annual report covering the activities of the various areas of the General Secretariat (CP/doc.4012/05).

· Political situation in Ecuador

The Permanent Representative of Ecuador, Ambassador Marcelo Hervas, gave a presentation on the present political situation in his country. After the presentation, he read the joint communiqué from the foreign ministers of the South American Community of Nations on the situation in Ecuador, issued on April 20 in Brasilia, which reads:

“The Ministers of Foreign Affairs of the South American countries are concerned over the political crisis facing Ecuador and call upon the branches of government in that country, together with civil society and the political class, to reconcile their positions in search of a solution, through frank dialogue leading to a national consensus, in keeping with the established democratic system and its institutions, as stipulated in the Inter-American Democratic Charter.

The foreign ministers of the South American Community of Nations also reaffirm that respect for popularly-elected governments and for the rule of law are vital to maintaining stability and peace and achieving development in our countries.”
The Permanent Council decided to endorse the joint communiqué.

· Suspension of the meeting
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After a short break, the Council decided to suspend the meeting to allow for the necessary consultations with capitals on the political situation in Ecuador, and to return later to continue its consideration of developments in Ecuador.
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�.	Statements and comments by delegations may be found in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA 1477/04.
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